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Hi Dave,

The boundary dose rates for the He-4 target / 100 uA / 3 GeV beam were estimated in the Budget Form to be about 11
urem/h: 

 
 

Last night run at 30 uA has produced neutron count rates, at the RBM-2 position, about 35 counts/hour above
background: 
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which corresponds to the neutron dose rate of 1.4 urem/h. The correction to accompanied gammas is plus 25%, thus the
total dose rate estimate is 1.75 urem/h per 30 uA, or 5.8 urem/h per 100 uA. Compared to the expectation, it is 40-50%
smaller, which is consistent with our previous observations. We keep this systematic overestimation in the budgets as an
extra precaution, as we believe the systematics of the dose measurement is of the order of 30%.

Regards, 
Pavel


